Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Friday 21 November 2014 at 10.30 am

Chair:

Mrs Anne Brooks (AB) - Sele 

Present: 
Mr Derek Bramley (DB), Mrs Elizabeth Fish (EF), Mr Michael Elphick (ME), Mrs Jean Elphick (JE) Mr Bob Potter (BP), Mr Stephen Prandle (SP), Dr Matthew Walker (Sele)
Apologies:
Mrs Jean Hensby (JH), Mrs Leanne Dotchin (LD), Mrs Joan McFarlane (JM), Mr David Clegg (DC), Mrs Sheila Dance (SD)
Notes of the last meeting (5 September 2014)
These were agreed as a true record.  Other matters arising were all covered by agenda items.

West Northumberland Patient Forum 8 October 2014
DB and JM had attended to represent Sele’s group and information on the discussions will accompany these notes as separate documents.

This led to discussion about the Northumberland Clinical Commissioning Group and its remit.  The Group’s website is at: www.northumberlandccg.nhs.uk
Online Access to Medical Records
The planning of allowing patient access to medical records was discussed with the group.

There is potential for patients to be able to access test results and a medical summary if they so wish under an online access scheme.
It was agreed that a fictitious patient record be viewed at the next meeting so the group could see what sort of information is contained within a record.

Young Person’s Survey

Some ground work has been done for this and it is proposed that this be distributed to all those aged 16 in the near future.

It is noted that in the Prudhoe Patient information attached, a survey is available from them which will be sought.

Newsletter/Education Sessions

The next newsletter is in draft and will be circulated to the group in draft form for distribution by end November.

The most recent education session was held on Wednesday 12 November and was entitled ‘The Flex Factor’.  It was well received by the patients who attended.

A programme of sessions for 2015 will be made available in the next few weeks.

Practice Update

Two new GPs have been recruited to the practice, each working part time but covering the fiull week between them.  They are Dr Andrea Coady and Dr Kate Lewis.  Dr Coady will be starting in December and Dr Lewis in January.  They will be permanent members of the practice team.

This led to discussion about GP recruitment and the practice’s status as a training practice.  Dr Walker explained that two GPs, himself and Dr Gold, are trainers accredited through the local Deanery.  They undertake a reaccreditation process every 3 years.
Both trainers and the practice are subject to regular inspections and monitoring to ensure that stringent training standards are met in the first instance and subsequently adhered to.

The practice is consequently able to teach Registrars, who are qualified doctors completing their GP training, Foundation stage 2 doctors who are qualified doctors in their second year of post qualification experience as well as undergraduate students in both year 3 and year 5 of their studies.

Any Other Business

Friends and Family Test

The group was complimentary about the practice and felt certain that this would reflect well.  Comments made by patients would prove useful for development.

Addendum
For next time, could we please consider alternating the meetings between mornings and evenings to allow LD to attend some meetings?

Next Meeting: Friday 13 February 2015 at 10.30 am

Schedule for 2015 (subject to change per above)

Friday 15 May 2015

Friday 14 August 2015

Friday 13 November 2015

